
                                                                                        APPROVED MINUTES

Town of Jefferson

Office of the Planning Board

Minutes

February 28, 2023
Members present:  Chairman Michael Meehan; Mike Smith, Donna Laurent, alternate; Gil Finch, Bob Roy, Jason Call, Kevin Meehan, Selectmen’s representative
Absent:  Mark Gross  
Others present:  Charlene Wheeler, Board secretary
In the absence of a regular Board member, Donna Laurent was appointed a voting member for this meeting

Minutes
Bob Roy made the motion to approve the February 14, 2023, meeting minutes as read, seconded by Mike Smith.  Jason Call identified some corrections in a discussion of a town warrant article which was discussed under New Business.  Also, a minor typo was noted.  Mike Smith then made the motion to approve the February 14, 2023, meeting minutes as edited, seconded by Jason Call.  The vote to accept the motion was unanimous.
Consultation – Marshall – Boundary Line Adjustment

The Board secretary reported Joe Marshall had requested a consultation with the Board at their meeting on February 28, but she has received an email from Mr. Marshall saying he has decided to table his plans for present and is not attending this meeting.  He had sent maps showing his three lots (Map 2, Lots 2, 3 and 3A) on Labrador Run off North Road near the Lancaster town line.  These indicate he wants to do a boundary line adjustment creating two lots from the three, Lots 2 and 3A to be combined with a portion of Lot 3 and the remaining lot 3 to be smaller.  
Consultation – Garabedian - Subdivision

The Board secretary reported Richard Garabedian had requested a consultation with the Board at their meeting on February 28, after examining his files of his campground application (Map 14 Lot 24) to the Zoning Board of Adjustment for a Special Exception.  He thought perhaps a three-lot subdivision of the eight-acre lot might be possible.  However, he did not come to the meeting.

Proposal – Schroer – Voluntary Merger of Lots

The Board secretary reported Peter Schroer had met with her in the office for help in completing a merger application for two lots on Hyfield Lane, Map 10 Lots 49 and 50.  Lot 49 is about .33 acres and was acquired from the town by a tax sale.  Mr. Schroer was in the process of completing the application which may requires information about any lien which may exist on a property.  He was not at the meeting and the Board secretary has not received an update from him.
Financial Report
Mike Smith made the motion to accept the financial report, seconded by Mike Smith.  The vote to approve the motion was unanimous.  There was a discussion as to why revenue generated by each Board couldn’t be reported just as expenditures are done now.  Also, Kevin Meehan, the Select Board’s representative was asked about that Board’s policy on handling tax sales of properties and the timeline involved.  Since circumstances may differ in such properties being sold, it was suggested that the Planning Board and the Conservation Commission might be asked to make recommendations before any sale takes place.
Unfinished Business

The Board returned to their previous meeting’s discussion on how applications for a campground (considered subdivisions needing approval from both the Planning Board and the Zoning Board of Adjustment) should be addressed on an application form.  There had also been a discussion on the lack of specific regulations pertaining to campgrounds in the town’s Land Use Ordinance to help guide Planning Board decisions when a campground proposal comes in front of them.  Discussion focused on minimum lot size, minimum setbacks and buffers, minimum size for each campsite, and the number of campers per site.  Board members had differing reasons as to the requirement for minimum lot size, settling on 10 acres of suitable land.  There seemed to be consensus that a minimum setback requirement should be increased to 100 feet for a campground.  The Land Use Ordinance now would only require 50 feet for any construction.  Also, it was important that a buffer of vegetation (such as trees) be between the edge of this buffer zone and any abutting properties.   There were several potential campsite dimensions and configurations discussed and the result was there was general agreement it would be better to require a minimum size rather than a specific dimension.  Currently the NH RSA 216 requires a minimum of 1000 square feet, but the Board reached some consensus this should be increased to a minimum of 4000 square feet.   It was thought New Hampshire has set a requirement of a maximum of 7 people occupying a campsite but no one could confirm that number.  There was also a short discussion of the length of operations during a year.  What constitutes a summer or a winter season.  What about cabins or park model units that can be more permanent in nature.  No votes were taken during these discussions.  It was hoped Burr Phillips of Civil Engineering could assist the Board with these and other specifications now being considered.  He has assisted the Board in the past on other issues.  The Board secretary was asked to contact him before the Board’s next meeting.  This issue will be placed on the agenda for the Board’s next meeting for further work. 
The Board’s next regular meeting date is March 14, 2023, but that is the date of Town Meeting.  Jason Call made the motion to cancel the Board’s March 14 meeting, seconded by Bob Roy.  The vote to accept the motion was unanimous.   The Board’s next meeting will be on February 28, 2023.
Donna Laurent made the motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Bob Roy.  The meeting was adjourned at 9:05 p.m.

_______________________

Charlene Wheeler

Secretary to the Board
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